
 

 

 

MEMORANDUM 

FOR            :  The Regional Executive Director 

   DENR Region IV B MIMAROPA 

   1515 L & S Building, Roxas Boulevard,  

Ermita, Manila 

 

FROM   : The Head, DENR Action Center/Hotline 

 

SUBJECT  : REFERENCE CODE NO. PCC-CYR-02-01-2022-081 RE: LETTER OF 

FOLLOW-UP REQUEST FROM MR. AGUSTIN SALUAGUE ON THE 

INVESTIGATION OF THE TITLED 186-HA. LOT #1156 TO MR. 

DOMINGO MARIN IN BRGY. ESPAÑA, SAN FERANDO, ROMBLON 
 

DATE  : June 20, 2022 

 Respectfully referred herein letter sent thru email dated 23 May 2022, addressed to 

President Rodrigo Roa Duterte thru Dir. Jaime Llaguno Mabilin, Presidential Complaint Center 

(PCC) bearing Code No. PCC-CYR-02-01-2022-081, and indorsed to the DENR Action Center/ 

Hotline from Mr. Agustin Saluague of Brgy. España, San Fernando, Romblon thru "Issah 

Saluague" <isaluague28@gmail.com> pertaining to the follow-up of his request on granting the 

186-hectare Lot #1156 (considered as Alienable and Disposable Land) among the impoverished 

local people in their area. Accordingly, Mr. Saluague’s ancestors had originally occupied and 

cultivated the area since 1950s, however, elected Vice Mayor Doming Marin allegedly covertly 

applied for its titling for which your Office affirmed on your letter dated 08 February 2022 

addressed to the requesting party that the same was titled under Mr. Marin on 30 January 1987 after 

his “compliance of requirements set by the law”. Due to this conflict of interests, Mr. Saluague is 

requesting for the investigation of the legal proprietorship of the subject lot which merits for your 

appropriate actions, consistent with existing laws, rules, and regulations. Please note that PENRO 

Romblon referred the matter to your Office following the letter dated 08 February 2022 addressed 

to the complainant. 

   

 Kindly inform directly the requesting party of action taken in this regard furnishing the 

PCC and this Office for monitoring/reference purposes. Expeditious action is requested in 

accordance with the provisions of Republic Act No. 11032, otherwise known as the Ease of Doing 

Business and Efficient Government Service Delivery Act of 2018 as implemented and enforced by 

the Anti-Red Tape Authority. Please be reminded that failure to timely respond to the public’s 

concern shall be ground for administrative sanctions under existing laws and regulations. 

 

For immediate attention, please. 

 

MERLINDA R. MANILA  

 

Copy furnished: 
         The Presidential Complaint Center (PCC), Malacañang, Manila 
         The Undersecretary USEC for Field Operations and Environment  
         DENR Region IV B, 1515 L&S Building, Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila  
         Mr. Agustin Saluague of Brgy. España, San Fernando,  
         Romblon thru "Issah Saluague" <isaluague28@gmail.com>       /jmm 

Republic of the Philippines 

Department of Environment and Natural Resources 

Visayas Avenue, Diliman, Quezon City 
Tel Nos. (632) 8929-66-26/28; 8929-6635/8929-3618/8929-4028 

IP Phone Trunkline No. 8988-3367 

Website: http/www.denr.gov.ph/ E-mail: web@denrgov.ph 



---------- Forwarded message --------- 

From: Presidential Complaint Center (PCC) <pcc@malacanang.gov.ph> 

Date: Mon, May 30, 2022 at 11:49 AM 

Subject: Code No. PCC-CYR-02-01-2022-081 DENR 

To: DENR Action Center <actioncenter@denr.gov.ph> 

Cc: R4B PENRO Romblon <penroromblon@denr.gov.ph>, Issah Saluague <isaluague28@gmail.com> 

 

Sir/Madam: 

 

Respectfully forwarding the follow-up email* received through the Presidential Complaint Center (PCC) email 

address pcc@malacanang.gov.ph, for appropriate action, consistent with existing laws, rules and regulations on 

the matter, seeking intercession relative to issues and concerns stated therein. 

A reply direct to the party/ies concerned copy furnished the Center citing PCC Code No., will be highly 

appreciated. Expeditious action is requested in accordance with the provisions of Republic Act No. 

11032, otherwise known as the Ease of Doing Business and Efficient Government Service Delivery Act 

of 2018 as implemented and enforced by the Anti-Red Tape Authority. Please be reminded that failure 

to timely respond to the public’s concern shall be a ground for administrative sanctions under existing 

laws and regulations. 

If you have any questions/comments/queries/suggestions, please email us at pcc@malacanang.gov.ph 

Your Feedback is valuable to us especially during these challenging times. Please let us know your 

experience by clicking the link below! 

 http://bitly.ws/pDJg 

Thank you. 

PRESIDENTIAL COMPLAINT CENTER 

Office of the President of the Philippines 

A | J. P. Laurel Street, Malacanang Complex, San Miguel, Manila 

T | +63 2 8249 8310 Local 8175 

Monday - Friday (except National Holidays and Work Suspensions) 

8:15 AM - 5:00 PM 

 IMPORTANT NOTICE: 

The information contained in the communication is privileged and confidential and intended solely for the use of 

the individual or entity to whom it is addressed and others authorized to receive it. If you are not the intended 

recipient, you must not disclose or use the information contained in it. If you have received this email in error, 

please notify us immediately by return email and delete the document. The Center is neither liable for the proper 

and complete transmission of the information nor for any delay in its receipt. The Center accepts no liability for 

any damage caused by this email or its attachments due to viruses, interference, interception, corruption or 

unauthorized access. 

FOLLOW-UP 

Code No. PCC-CYR-02-01-2022-081 

DENR 

From: "Issah Saluague" <isaluague28@gmail.com> 

To: "Presidential Complaint Center, PCC" <pcc@malacanang.gov.ph> 

Sent: Monday, May 23, 2022 1:07:11 PM 

Subject: Complain Against Elected Vice Mayor Doming marin sanfernando Romblon 

 

PRESIDENT RODRIGO ROA DUTERTE REPUBLIC OF THE PHILIPPINES MALACANANG MANILA 
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DEAR PRESIDENT RODY 

 

    Kami ay sumulat sa inyo huminge ng tulong ma bigyan ng kasagutan ang problima ng mga tao na unang nag 

tanim ang aming mga lolo lola noong 1950s  pa sa bukid ng Brgy. Espana malalaki na ang mga niyog  at pa lihim 

pa tagong pina titolohan ng elected Vice Mayor Doming Marin at sa aming pag tiatiaga sumulat sa inyo inyo itong 

sinagot may code  

PCC-CYR-02-01-2022-081 At sumulat sa amin ang DENR PENRO 

Na ang lot #1180 150 hectars na ang me are Peoples Republic of the Philippines na tinaniman ng mga ninono 

namin nasa bukid ng bgy. Espana ay na tituluhan na ni Doming Marin elected Vice mayor ng Sanfernando 

Romblon at sinabi ng DENR complito sa papilis nako po mahal na Pangulo baka po puedi niyo itong mapa 

imbstigahan 

Ng mapag ka tiwalaang tao marami pong salamat 

 

                    Saluague Agustin L 

                     Umagad ng isa sa                               nagtanim  sa lupa 

                     Brgy. Espana                                         Sanfernando  Romblon  

 

 







 



































 


